TELEPHONE 59478

12th September, 1954.

Dear Russell-Gebbett,

When I asked Joan Gili recently if anything had come of our meeting last October, he gave me a copy of your circular letter & the form that went out with it. I've completed the form for the sake of your filing-system, although there's nothing much on it that you didn't know already. The circular letter seemed to me to be just what was wanted, and I do hope that it has produced results. I'm afraid you have taken on rather a thankless task, but hope that the idea will bear fruit. & I look forward to seeing you again next time we meet.

Yours sincerely, John Ving-alil.